To: 94 20 401

QCPCI 3 (e)

Date: <u>3 · /2 · &/2</u>

19th March, 1990

Exhibit number: _____

Mr D. Martindale,
General Secretary,
Queensland Professional Officers'
Association,
GPO Box 116,
BRISBANE Q 4001

Dear Mr Martindale,

Re: Investigation of complaints by certain members of staff at John Oxley Youth Centre.

I refer to your letter dated 29 January 1990 concerning the above matter.

I wish to advise you that at present I am unable to respond to the issues you have raised, as matters relating to them are currently the subject of ongoing legal advice.

I will contact you in the near future when this advice has been finalised. In the meantime if you have any queries, please contact Ms Sue Crook, Principal Personnel Officer (Industrial) on 224 7393.

Yours faithfully,

R.L. Matchett (Ms)

Acting Director-General

M. L. Wathett